Pack 216 Committee Meeting
Thursday August 13, 2009 7pm

West Park Clubhouse

In attendance – Heather Felter, Bill Fitzgerald, Brian Bowman, Brian Wagner, Jim Bishop, Glen Glass, Donna McLean, Amy Hale, Michelle Marshal  
Pack Leader’s Report
·  N/A
Treasurer – Scott
· Scott prepared a treasurers report.  We currently have a balance of $5,348.73.
· May 13th Scott emailed Pedro asking him to close the Wachovia account.  This Monday Scott got an email from Pedro saying that there is an overdraft on the Wachovia account.  He never closed it as requested and a check was recently cashed.  Aug. 19th update – I spoke with Pedro today.  He said when he went to Wachovia to close the account last spring he was told by the bank that there were two outstanding checks, so he should wait 4 months to close it.  As of yet, those checks have not been cashed.  Pedro also found out that the overdraft on the account was a bank mistake.  There is no overdraft.  At the end of September Pedro will close this account.
· In the same email (Monday Aug. 10th) Pedro mentioned that payment is due for the storage unit.  I happened to go to the storage unit today (8/10) for something and was locked out due to non payment.  Apparently the bill was due August 1st and it had not been paid.  The bill was sent to Pedro.  I have updated contact info and will bring them a check tomorrow (Aug. 14).
Membership Report - Michelle
· There are enough new Tigers for two dens so far.  21 people said they want to join.  13 have turned in their applications.  There are also a couple wolves, bears and webelos that joined.  
Advancements Report 
· N/A
Past events report – Heather
· Durham Bulls in May and June – Both were very well attended.  Thanks Donna for organizing! 
· Ice skating in July – only a few scouts attended, but it was cool and fun!
Miscellaneous 

· Food Collection – We collected 279 lbs. last year.  We had a number of suggestions as to how to increase our collection.  We could set a goal, like each scout brings 3 cans a meeting.    A competition between dens was suggested.  Another suggestion was to just have to food collection twice a year, once in the fall and once in the spring.  Another suggestion was to have each den assigned a month to bring the food.
· Shirts have been ordered and should be ready before the picnic, so we can hand them out then. They will be $7 each for those who wish to buy replacements or for parents.  New scouts and new den leaders will get them for free. 
· Friend on the subcommittee for the Town of Morrisville looking to do a welcome home event for the 449  coming back from Iraq in September and wondering if the Scouts would want to take part.  They are thinking a small parade.  Maybe from Morrisville elementary to the Morrisville Park. The unit parading in at the end and we welcoming them.  Cooking a lunch for them and their families and family games.  Everyone thought the fall was too busy to commit the pack to something like this, but that we should let the scouts know about it so those who wish to can participate.
· A parent had a concern about her Yahoo emails.  She said after she gets an email from the Pack Yahoo group, she gets a bunch of offensive spamming emails.  No one else has complained about this.  Brian is going to look into why this may be happening.
Upcoming Events – Heather
· August 30 – Pack Picnic at Bond Park (3-6pm)
· September 10 – Committee Meeting

· September 15 – Pack Meeting

· September 20 – Fall activity (farm?) – there is a corn maze opening up in September on Morrisville Carpenter Rd.
· September 26 – Duke Scout Night

· September 26 – Popcorn sale begins

· October 9-11 – Camping/Cub-O-Ree – Saturday there is about 4 hrs. of planned activities as well as a spaghetti dinner.
· October 23-25 – Chuck Wagon Derby at camp Durant.  Do we want to participate?  No!
FUTURE AGENDA:

· Having a budgetary meeting with committee members was suggested.  We would discuss purchasing a laptop and maybe projector for Pinewood Derby among other things.
Action Register
	Action
	Prime
	Status

	Create Pack By Laws
	Guy
	In Progress

	Create Pack Library
	(volunteer?) 
	Open

	Develop Uniform Closet
	(volunteer?) 
	Open

	Create a parent involvement expectation flier, including all opportunities to volunteer
	Karen Allen
	Open

	Plan Picnic (August 30th)
	Den 7

(Danielle Brezina)
	Complete 

	Plan September 20th activity (we discussed a farm)
	Den 8

(Don Fick)
	Open

	Plan Sept. 26th Duke football game
	Bill Fitzgerald 
	 In Progress

	 Gear up for popcorn sales (begins Sept. 26th)
	Dayna Chicotella
	Open

	 Plan Oct. 9-11 camping trip (Cub-O-Ree)
	Den 9 

(Brian Bowman)
	Open

	Input pack activities into the Pack Google Calendar (including optional activities)
	Karen Allen
	Open

	Recruit a Pinewood Derby Lead
	All
	Open

	Recruit an Advancement Chair
	All
	Open

	Recruit a Trainer (Bill Fitzgerald??!!)
	All
	Open

	Plan caroling at the nursing home for December. Remind dens to make many cards!
	Chris Bonin
	Open

	Reserve the Senior Center for the PW Derby
	Heather
	Open


Next meeting – Thursday September 10th at 7pm at the West Park Clubhouse
